
Volume MMXIX  Issue I                                                                                                                             January 2019 

 

 
The Rev. Taylor Albright 

Rector 
 

The Rev. Patricia Joy 
Deacon Emeritus 

 

The Rev. Julie Mudge 
Honorary Associate 

 

Paula Kern 
Director of Music Ministry 

 

Amanda Lavallee 
Director of Christian Education 

 

Carole Noonan 
Parish Administrator 

 

Ed Gaidos, Bookkeeper 
 

Kevin Pelletier, Sexton 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Ministry Reports and Deadline 

The Annual Parish Meeting 

Donations to Trinity 2017 

Charitable Tax Statements 

Fr. Taylorôs Installation Service 

Music Ministry ~ Whatôs Next? 

Lessons and Carols 

Selfies with Santa 

Healing Ministry 

St. Elizabethôs Kitchen Ministry 

Keep In Touch Ministry 

Lunch In The Park Sign Up 

Sunday School News 

Youth Group 

Altar Flowers 

Annual Valentine Dance 

January Prayer Calendar 

Storm Closings 

Weekly Event Schedule 

Upcoming 

Meetings & Events 

Dear Friends in Christ,  

 
As a new calendar year begins a Trinity, what new possibilities is the Lord inviting you 

to begin in 2019? And, where is the Lord calling our church community to join him this 

year? 
 

If anyone should be greeting this new year with a sense of expectation, it should be us! 

Through Christ, we have come to know that nothing can separate us from the love of 

God that heals and makes all things new. And, we know that the one who has begun a 

new work in us individually and collectively will carry it on to completion until the day 

he returns and sets all things right. So, even if we face challenges, we are people ready to 

make new resolves, to set our course, and to follow the Spirit with great expectations of 

God for this new year.  
 

I believe that God speaks through the whole community, not just to one or some. 

Discerning God's call together takes preparation and practice. Here are three resolutions 

that we will need God's help us discern what God is calling us to do in this new year.  
 

A greater sense of urgency about the Gospel. Could we ask the Lord to make us more 

aware of the spiritual needs of others around us, and the urgency the Spirit has for 

reaching people with the good news that comes from knowing Christ? Its easy to 

think that people living in the Farmington Valley are as happy and content as folks 

in a Christmas card.   We know that it isn't really like that, but it is easy to make the 

Gospel more about our experience of being in the church we love than serving  the 

needs Christ is calling us to outside of the building. Can we resolve to ask, seek and 

knock until God ignites a fire of Holy urgency within us? 

A deeper love of God and our neighbor. Each week, we begin our worship with the 

prayer that asks, "that we might perfectly love you and worthily magnify your Holy 

name..." What a goal! To love God perfectly, to know God so well that we want to 

praise and worship God with our whole hearts! Let's resolve to deepen our love for 

God, and for it to pour over into a greater love for each other! But how? What things 

would you have to be involved in order to deepen your knowledge and love of God? 

Mini retreats for prayer? Serving opportunities? Doing less in order to have time 

with God? A structured program? Let's find several opportunities and ask God to 

help us deepen our love and experience of worship this year.  

To practice listening to God In the events of our daily life and in our conversations 

with each other. A practice that earlier Christians understood to be part of the new 

life of the Spirit was listening to God and learning to recognize God in the daily, 

common events of life. We can often think of God as speaking to certain people, or 

in miraculous ways, or in church on Sunday.  A key for every church community is 

to learn how to recognize God's presence and voice, and how to listen together. Our 

Holy listening is both a way of deepening our lives with God and part of how we 

serve the people around us.  
 

Trinity is coming to the end of the "transition" years of retirements, good byes, and 

preparation. May the Lord bless us with the grace of a new beginning in 2019.  Be bold. 

And let's talk together at our Annual Meeting.  

 

Fr. Taylor Albright 

 

  

    TRINITY  TIMES 



JANUARY  

2 Charlie Austin 

2 Megan Corley 

2 Khiem Nagy 

3  Jennifer Lichlyter 

6 Lindsay Madigan 

6 Stephen Radtke 

7 Jayne Kingston 

8 Donna Benware 

8 Jack Demmons 

8 Ariel Prechtl 

9 Patrick Lavoie 

9 Chester Malley 

10 Sarah Duval 

10 Tony Ferreira 

10 Patty Tyburski 

11 Noreen Corley 

12 Andrew Kowal 

12 Ron McEvoy 

13 Harolyn Erickson 

13 Mark Lobo 

13 Kerrie Stelly 

14 Brian Garrity 

16 Thomas Corley 

16 Melien Lavoie 

17 Dan Nagy 

17 Tess Parker 

18 Jack Broda 

19  Trudy Carroll 

19  Ellen Corriveau 

19 Dave Desmarais 

20 Judy Gessford 

21 Sarah Thayer 

21 Kathy Zirolli 

22 Kevin Pelletier 

24 Kate Baker 

24 Lou Hadsell 

24 Eliana Lavoie 

24 Sally Paul 

25 Paul Gilmore 

27 James Pease 

28     Raelyn Brown 

28 Kaitlin Broda 

28 Aubriella Sanzo 

30  Evelyn Brooke 

31  Jim Lawson 

31 Beverly Platt 

31 Alexys Thompson 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

JANUARY 11TH 
FOR ALL ARTICLES FOR THE  

FEBRUARY TRINITY TIMES       

 

 6    Joshua & Sarah Thayer 

 

 27  Dave & Elaine Shaw 

 

Food Pantry Results 
 

A total of 38 Bags of 

groceries were 

distributed between 

Granby & Simsbury 

food banks. 

 

 

 

 



 

   YEAR 2018 MINISTRY REPORTS FOR THE  

   ANNUAL MEETING DOCUMENT 

   must be received in the office 

                 by Monday January 7th at the latest. 
 

   (e-mail to trinitychurch@trinitytariffville.org  

is the preferred method)  
 

Please submit articles from the following people and Ministries: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
  

 

 

If a ministry that you are in charge of is listed here please send your report before Jan. 7th! 

If there are new ministries that you would like to have  included in the report this year,  

please contact the office at 860-651-0201. 

Trinity Outreach Commission 

Usher Ministry 

Lay Eucharistic Ministry 

Meadowbrook Mission 

Welcome Committee 

Social Media & Digital Ministry 

Womenôs Bible Study 

Menôs Breakfast Ministry 

Healing & Prayer Ministry  

Prayer Shawl Ministry 

Military Ministry 

Pizza, Prayer & A Pint 

St. Elizabeth House 

Spiritual Direction Ministry 

Trinity Counseling Center 

St. Margaretôs Altar Guild 

K.I.T. ï Keep In Touch Ministry 

Operation Christmas Child 

Brotherhood of St. Andrew 

Landscape Committee 

Trinity Library 

Kitchen Cleaning Team 

Lunch In The Park Ministry 

Vacation Bible School 

Vestry Nominating Committee 

Worship Advisory Council 

The Interim Clergy 

The Senior Warden 

The Junior Warden 

Youth & Young Adult   

         Ministry 

Church School 

Music Ministry 

Contemporary Worship 

          Team 

Transition Team 

Treasurerôs Report 

Evangelism Ministry 

Lunch In The Park 

 

YOU ARE INVITED TO OUR ANNUAL PARISH 

MEETING   

SUNDAY, JANUARY 27
th
, 2018 

 

after the 9:45 am Service 
 

 

Come for a Parish Family Luncheon  

    followed by our Annual Meeting 
 

There will be a sign up sheet in the Welcome Foyer 



 

DONATIONS TO TRINITY FOR 2019 
 

IMPORTANT PLEASE READ!  
 

 

 

Even during this time of search and transition we continue to be a healthy growing church which supports 

many missions and receives donations for many different purposes. Money for these different purposes goes 

into different accounts and sometimes to different banks and we have no way to separate the payments. 

We ask that you follow the guidelines listed below to be sure that your donations are recorded correctly.  

 

      USING YOUR PLEDGE ENVELOPES CORRECTLY  
    

    1) Put only your Stewardship Pledge donation in your       

       White Pledge Envelope. 
 

 

    2) Donations for other purposes must be made as separate checks 

made out to Trinity Church with the purpose written in the memo section and placed in separate plain 

envelopes with the purpose written on the envelope.  DO NOT USE your white pledge envelopes for these 

donations. 
 

 

3) Do not combine the dollar amounts for different donations (including the Seasonal Special Offerings) 

into one check.   

 

4) Bank Generated Automatic Payments - Some of you have payments automatically sent from the bank. 

Please be sure that your pledge number also appears on the check. 
 

 

Kateri Medical Clinic Donations - We are still receiving the donations for the Kateri Medical Services. 

They must be made out to Kateri Medical Services, Inc., not to Trinity Church. 
 

Following these procedures will enable us to credit all your contributions to the correct  

accounts. If you have any questions please call Ellen or Ed in the office at 860-651-0201.   
    

We thank you in advance for your cooperation!  

 

 End of the Year Charitable  

Tax Donation Statements 
 

will be mailed out to you at the end of January.  
 

They are a complete record of all the contributions that you 

made during 2018. Please look them over carefully to      

be sure they are accurate and call the office at once 860-651-0201 with questions. 

 

 
 

 
 

Trinity Episcopal Church 
Tariffville, Connecticut 

 

Weekly Offering 
For The Support Of My Parish 

 

Amount $_____ 
Name _________________ 

January 1, 2018 
01 



The Vestry and members of Trinity Episcopal Church in 
Tariffville joyfully request the honor of your presence at the  

 

    Service of Installation of  
 

 The Rev. Taylor Albright  
As Rector  

 
Thursday, January 31, 2019  
At six thirty in the evening  

 
Bishop Ian Douglas Presiding  

 
 

 
 

 
 

A reception will follow immediately after the service  

 

  Music Ministry Calendar Update  
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŘŀǘŜǎ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǝƳŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΗ 
 

 

 

  
  
 

  

Sunday, March 10, 2019  
5:30 pm  

  

  

Festival Choral Evensong  
Allow Trinityôs musicians to engage you in this 

beautiful, reflective service! 
  

  

Saturday, June 9, 2019  
7 pm  

&  
Sunday, June 10, 2019  

2 pm  
  

  

The Tapestry Singers present:  
  

Benefit Concerts  
for  

Kateri Medical Clinic  
  



  

  
Lessons & Carols ~ December 8 & 9, 2018 

  

òMy heart was filled with hope and joy as I attended the ôCandlelight Festival of Nine 

Lessons and Carols!õ  I was truly touched by the beauty and quality of your ômusic 

making.õ  You inspired all the participants in the service, including me as you put your 

heart and soul into each piece!  Thank you for the splendid sound of music!   

I will cherish this 2nd day of Advent in memory.ó 

òWatching Paula was mesmerizing!  

I felt like I was part of the choir when Paula turned 

around and directed the audience!  

The òAngelsó song was the best rendition ever!   

Iõm recruiting others to attend already for next yearé.  

Itõs a must!   

The movement of the singers was very professional!   

It flowed! I understood every word!  

It was vivacious!   

The blend was incredible.  No one stood out!ó 

òEvery year this service is better than the year before.  

Thank you for all you do that makes the Christmas season so wonderful.ó 


